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SUBJECT:  Approving the revision of the corporate boundary of the city of Bellevue to include a portion of NE Bellevue-Redmond Road that is in unincorporated King County, as provided for in RCW 35A.21.210.

BACKGROUND:  
Proposed Ordinance 2006-0075 (packet, Attachment 1) approves the revision of Bellevue’s boundary to include all of Bellevue-Redmond Road in an area east of 156th Avenue N.E.  Bellevue’s incorporation and subsequent annexations left out this portion of the roadway, which is now an isolated unincorporated area between Bellevue and Redmond.
RCW 35A.21.210 (“Revision of corporate boundary within street, road, or highway right of way by substituting right of way line -- Not subject to review”), authorizes code cities to modify boundaries within street rights-of-way so that a street is entirely inside or outside of the city.  These boundary changes are not subject to review by the state Boundary Review Board and take effect on approval by the city and county legislative authorities.
The current situation poses maintenance and administrative issues for Bellevue and the County, and the City agreed to adjust the boundary and take the roadway in July 2005.  According to the Fiscal Note (Attachment 3), the adjustment is estimated to save the County a little more than $3,000 per year in traffic operations and road maintenance costs.  No further policy issues have been identified.
ATTACHMENTS:
1.  Proposed Ordinance 2006-0075 with attachments
2. Executive’s transmittal letter
3. Fiscal Note

ATTENDING:
Rey Sugui, King County Road Services Division
